THIS IS A DECISION PAPER
TO:		Hardin County Board of Education
FROM:		Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
DATE:		February 20, 2025
SUBJECT:	Awarding Contract for Wide Area Network Provider
ISSUE:
A Request for Proposals (RFP) was submitted on January 8, 2025.  Bids were due by February 6, 2025.  The new contract will begin July 1, 2025.
FACTS:
Hardin County Schools (HCS) requested proposals for lit fiber (vendor-owned, maintained, and lit) and dark fiber (vendor-owned and maintained, district-lit and operated) as part of this project.  Prospective vendors were encouraged to submit proposals with 5-year agreements with renewal options for an additional 5 years.
HCS received proposals from two vendors, Brandenburg Telecom & Cytranet.  Brandenburg Telecom provided proposals for lit and dark fiber options.  Cytranet provided proposals for lit fiber only.
CONCLUSION:
In determining the quality of the vendor’s proposal, HCS takes into consideration the price of eligible items, prior experience with the vendor, environmental objectives, management capability, and personnel qualifications.
Taking all these factors into account, the dark fiber option from Brandenburg Telecom would be the best option for HCS.
RECOMMENDATION:
[bookmark: _GoBack]I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education accept the proposal from Brandenburg Telecom for service to begin on July 1, 2025, for a 5-year contract with the option to renew an additional 5 years to provide dark fiber for our wide area network pending KDE approval.
